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	Members of Congress Express Disappointment With Stimulus Transportation Funding

As was reported during our Executive Management and Audit Committee this morning, a number of Members of Congress are expressing disappointment at funding levels for transportation in the recently released economic stimulus package.  Peter DeFazio (D-OR), Chairman of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee’s subcommittee on Highways and Transit, was the most strident in his criticism on the lack of transportation funding. “I’m not happy and I don’t think I’m alone in questioning whether I would support it,” DeFazio was quoted.  Last month, James Oberstar (D-MN), the Chairman of the full Transportation Committee, outlined a proposal to include $12 billion for transit in the stimulus bill. The stimulus plan released by the House Committee on Appropriations this morning only included $9 billion for transit. Oberstar also criticized the Congressional Budget Office (CBO) for concluding that transportation agencies would not be able to spend stimulus funds within the designated 90-day time frame.  According to Congressional Quarterly, Oberstar believes the CBO is “dead wrong.”

We are responding to the shortfall in transit funding in the stimulus plan released today by sending a letter to Members of the House and Senate outlining our disappointment and sharing our needs. The letter was initiated during our Executive Management Committee this morning and a copy of that letter is attached.
http://boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/EMAC.pdf



	Metro.net Home | Press Room | Projects & Programs | Meeting Agendas | Riding Metro | Metro Library 
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority

1 Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, California 90012-2952

Phone: 213-922-6888

Fax: 213-922-7447













